REPORT OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE TO CABINET MEETING

27TH NOVEMBER, 2002 

Subject : BUDGET MONITORING

INTRODUCTION

The Budget Committee met on 6th November and considered :-

· the latest reports from the Director of Corporate Services on the monitoring of the revenue budget and capital programme for 2003/03 ;

· presentations from the Chief Executive and the Directors of Personnel and Performance, Corporate services and Development Services on budget issues for 2003/04 ; and

· a report from the Director of Development Services concerning how the projected shortfall in income in 2002/03 from the decriminalisation of parking enforcement could be addressed.

CONCLUSIONS

The Budget Committee :-

· continues to be satisfied that net expenditure generally is in line with spending plans ;

· is satisfied that the actions to be taken by Development Services, subject to the approval of the Lead Member for Development Services and, if necessary, Cabinet,  will address the shortfall in income from the decriminalisation of parking enforcement for both the 2002/03 and 2003/04 budgets ;

· is concerned that lead members should "own" the comments made in the revenue monitoring reports in respect of the performance of their budgets ;

· continues to be concerned about the apparent lack of progress with the Arts and Leisure savings, and, in particular, called for a report to the next meeting on the achievement of income from Cleavley Track.

Copies of the revenue and capital monitoring reports submitted to Budget Committee are appended.

COUNCILLOR ROGER LIGHTUP

Chairman, Budget Committee

